
                                                                                   
                        

 
Avanti Schools Trust 
Wemborough Road 

HA7 2EQ 
Primary School, Bishop’s Stortford from January 2025  
The Board of Trustees is consulting you on the proposal to open a Specialist Resource 
Provision (SRP) at Avanti Brook Primary School, Newland Avenue, Bishop’s Stortford, CM23, 
Hertfordshire, from January 2025. The SRP will provide up to 12 places for pupils with social 
communication difficulties, including autism, in addition to children with severe speech 
disorders and developmental language disorder (DLD). 
Why is this being proposed? 
 
Children and young people with developmental language disorder and severe speech motor 
disorders are currently provided for by a pattern of Speech, Language and Communication 
Needs (SLCN) bases attached to mainstream schools. These children and young people 
continue to need access to the mainstream curriculum, delivered in a linguistically modified 
and visually supported environment. Officers have identified an increasing number of pupils 
with SLCN who have a broader and more complex level of need, including autism and social 
communication difficulties. Often these young people access education in special schools, but 
the creation of SRPs in mainstream schools will build on what is currently offered in SLCN 
bases, allowing many of these pupils to access a mainstream curriculum, balanced with a safe 
space to be in, where work can be done to support self-regulation and emotional wellbeing. 
 
This has led to Hertfordshire County Council developing a proposed pattern of SRPs for the 
children and young people with social communication difficulties in addition to those with 
speech and language disorders, as part of the continuation of provision for children and young 
people with: 

• developmental language disorder and/or a severe speech motor disorder  
(developmental verbal dyspraxia); 

• social communication and social interaction difficulty, who may acquire a  
diagnosis of autism. 

Avanti believe that pupils should achieve their full potential, learning alongside their peers 
within a nurturing environment. The proposed SRP will allow some of the area’s most 





 
Why the Board of Trustees have an interest in developing an SRP at Avanti Brook 
Primary School 
 
We believe that the entitlement to an inclusive, broad, balanced, relevant, and differentiated 
curriculum is a right for all and should not be constrained by age, gender, creed, race, physical 
disability, special education need or vulnerability. This entitlement should be delivered by 
trained personnel, committed to maximum inclusion, who are able to provide a happy, 



Have your say 
 
All comments must be 


	What does this mean for pupils?

